
 

 
 
My Ref: IT/CAG Your Ref:  Date: 17 July 2018 

 
Dear Parent/Guardian 
 
I am writing to inform you of some changes within the teaching of classes in the 
Mathematics Learning Community. 
 
As of September 2018 the Mathematics Learning Community will no longer have two year 
halves in Years 9 and 10 with two or three sets on each side.  We will now teach the whole 
Year group at the same time with four sets in Year 10 and five sets in Year 9.   
 
This will enable students to be taught in groups of a similar ability and will allow them to 
focus on the correct material in the run up to their GCSE at the end of Year 11. 
 
This does means that when students return in September they will be in a different class and 
it is likely that they will have a different set number, however, due to the new structure is 
not an indication of them having necessarily move up or down a set.   
 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Miss C Connors 
Director of Mathematics 
 


